
High School Board Report February 15,  2021 
 

1. Congratulations to the Large Group Speech! All six events earned at least one district 1 
rating from a judge. There were four events that received overall district 1 ratings, three 
of which earned straight 1s. That means all three judges scored them the highest possible. 
We will now wait to see if any of our events earned an All-State nomination. Those 
results will be posted on February 17. Event results: Ensemble Acting - "He Loves Me" - 
Lily Hackman, Kelsey Klassen, and Joslyn Plagman = two 2s and a 1 for an overall 
District 2 rating Group Improv - Grace Burrett, Elaina Rosonke, and Emma Rosonke = 
two 2s and a 1 for an overall District 2 rating Group Improv - Annala Elliott, Bailey 
Kriener, Luca Moody, and Caitlyn Rochford = two 1s and a 2 for an overall District 1 
rating Short Film - "Followed" - Austin Geerts and Cam McMorris = straight 1s for an 
overall District 1 rating Choral Reading - "Welcome to Society" - Chloe Ashley, Taylor 
Claussen, Sarah Eiler, Kayce Johnston, Natalie Marr substituting for Hope McDonald, 
Chloe Reicherts, Elaina Rosonke, Emma Rosonke, and Zoe Worple = straight 1s for an 
overall District 1 rating Ensemble Acting - "Playwriting 101: The Rooftop Lesson" - 
Annala Elliott, Luca Moody, and Elliot Throndson = straight 1s for an overall District 1 
rating. 
 

2. We hosted District FFA competition on February 12th. Thanks to Mr. Russ and the FFA 
Alumni for helping to make this a success for our kids as well as for the other schools 
that came in to participate. 
 

3. We have now begun the post season for all winter sports.  Our kids have worked very 
hard and done a great job of following our expectations to help seasons continue with as 
few interruptions as possible. 
 

4. We are now beginning the big push to the end of the year with all of our students.  We are 
focusing on making sure all of our spring events can happen with safety precautions in 
place.  Prom, graduation, and awards may look a bit different again this year, but we are 
going to do everything we can to give our kids the experiences they deserve!  
 

5. Our staff have begun COVID shots this past week and will finish the first round this 
week.  
 

6. Huge thanks to all of the staff and Mr. Frerichs for all of the hard work put in this winter 
season.  All of the new things with ticketing, and safety measures helped our students 
have the opportunity to excel on the court and mat.  Many long hours were spent here to 
make sure things run smooth.  
 

7. We began training our staff today for the administration of the ISASP tests this spring. 
All 9-11 students will be taking this test.  It will be our second year of taking the test and 
we look forward to seeing how our students are progressing in their academics.  

 
 


